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VILLAGE OF AKRON
SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING -BUDGET
MARCH 25TH 2025

The special budget meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance and roll call.
Council members present: R. Huizar, T. Nusz, M. Strasz, D. Meyer, T. Tait 
Employees present: S. Bills, M. Hasso, C. Wilson
M. Hasso and C. Wilson worked on the budget amendments to find the credits and debits. The items were outlined in a budget amendment line by line where the funds were transferred from and where the funds were transferred to with total amounts on the amendment sheet provided. T. Tait asked does the taxes for hydrants go to water funds, M. Hasso answered yes. T. Nusz asked if there was anything under police fund M. Hasso answered there are 3-line items under the police fund equity. M. Hasso looked at last year’s budget and we finished Dec. $92888.00 based on the assessment value of the tax budget. 
Motion by T. Nusz to approve the 2024/2025 budget amendments in the amount of $66782.22. T. Tait supported the motion, all in favor, no nays, Motion passed.
Motion by T. Nusz to approve the 2025/2026 Budget with corrections, D. Meyer supported the motion, all in favor, no nays, Motion passed. 
There was some discussion on the storm sewers and drains needing to be done when the Main St project is done. Equipment rental money was also discussed. Since there will be no more equipment rental in the budget that money could be used for the fire hydrants. When the money comes in for the streets it is decided by council where that money is dispersed. The CDs were discussed that there is no penalty if the money is not spent. Cost for Main St repair was discussed M. Hasso guessed about $800,000.00 if we add curb and gutter, around $400,000.00 without curb and gutter. R. Huizar added that we are in good shape financially to repair Main St. 
R. Huizar asked about the winter maintenance in the budget under local streets, M. Hasso replied because we didn’t pay the $2600.00 for equipment rental, that is why it’s not there.
It was discussed that we apply for more water grants, T. Tait said so we could get these hydrants fixed. M. Hasso said he would work on other grants. 
It was discussed about meters being installed again and that the residents need to be more informed, so they know what a meter is all about and the outcome of having them. 
Motion to adjourn by M. Strasz, T. Tait supported the motion, all in favor, motion passed. Adjourned at 6:46 p.m.



R.H._______ M.S.________ T.N._______ T.T._______ D.M._______

image1.jpeg




